
 District 1 Meeting of Area 31 For Jan 2015 

Opened 7:38 PM 

Attendance: 
Kat Trails and Smiles DCM, 
Bruce C. After Dinner Group Co-DCM, 
Michael W Better life Group GSR, Secretary, 
Linda B. Trails and Smiles GSR,  
Michael M Forest Park GSR, 
Ed P. Second to None GSR, 
Pete C Stepping Stone GSR, 
Bobby M Mixed Nuts Group GSR, 
Launa Torres New Hope Group GSR, 
Rogelio La Luz de un Milargo GSR, 
Dave S All about We Group GSR, 
Patrick C Bring Your Own Big Book GSR,  
Julio Un Nuevo Amanceer GSR, 
Eddie K. WMIG Chair, 
Jack A. Area 31 Registrar 

Kat opened the meeting with a moment of Silence  followed by the Serenity Prayer, Dave Read the 
Tradition of the month and Bobby read the concept of the month.  
-
-
-
Bruce C GSR After Dinner group – 
Group is running well.  

Julio Un Nuevo Amancee The group continues to maintain individual commitments to Howard St and 
Providence Hospital for Spanish speaking members.  They have been able to contribute to the pie 
chart , however, unable to donate to Area due to supplies being “lost” which the group replaced the 
inventory.  

Dave Stepping Stone Group
Group is running well with no issues.  Attendance is up as well as the basket.  
 
Bobby M Mixed Nuts Group
Attendance overall has been stable however money for the group is tight.  

Ed P. Second to None
Attendance has been well, however the collections has been low overall resulting in the group not 
being able to donate to the pie chart.  

Launa T. New Hope Group 
Attendance has picked up and doing well overall.  The group is looking to fill positions is upcoming 
elections.  They have the funds to pie out.  They decide it was best for them to pie out monthly not 
quarterly.  



Rogelio La Luz de un Milargo
The group is has 15 year anniversary.  They are maintianing their commitment to Ludlow.  Attendence 
has been dent overall.  However, their money has been tight and they have not been able to pie out.  
The group maintains a Spanish “Hot line” phone for Spanish speaking members.  They pay for this 
phone from their donations.   

Dave S All about We Group
Dave mention in his opening that this group is a Closed Group.  Overall the group is in the “black: 
money wise, while attendance is well. 

Patrick C Bring Your Own Big Book
Patrick is a New GSR  for the group.  They have had an average of 60 +/- in attendance.
However, money is low.

Michael M Forest Park
The group has all committee positions filled.  They are doing well with attendance with both meetings 
and they are beginning to pie out.

Linda B. Trails and Smiles
Group is well overall.  They presently are filling two monthly committees.  They have planning the 
groups 15th anniversary for June 16th 2015 5:30-7:30 
   

Jack A Area 31 Register 
Jack spoke on the Ad-hoc committee for redistricting of area 31.  It was set up that each district were to 
have 10 to meetings per each one. Any questions you may contact him at home ###-###-####.  
as well he wil be attending the 2015 NERAASA in NJ on Feb 20, 21 and 22 

Eddie WMIG 
  


